
Town of Bethlehem 

Council meeting 

May 3, 2021 @ 7 p.m. 

Present: Mayor Sandy McNab; Councilmen, Tommy Buchanan, Bryan Bell, and Doug 

Koestel; Clerk, Kathy Bridges; Attorney Ron Bennett 

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with a prayer by Councilman, Bryan Bell. 

Doug Koestel made the motion to approve the April minutes and with a second by 

Tommy Buchanan, the vote was unanimous. 

The council discussed the owner of 151 West Star St., Sanni Sulemana, who had placed a 

small trailer on the property and was clearing the land without the proper permits. Attorney 

Bennett said he thought the intergovernmental agreement between Bethlehem and the county 

concerning permitting included enforcing a violation. He said he would speak to Rebecca 

Whiddon, planning director of Barrow County, about the problem. 

The Mayor presented the road striping bid and said the company had been used before. 

The total bid was $13,218.70. Doug Koestel made the motion to approve the bid and with a 

second by Tommy Buchanan, the vote was unanimous. 

The meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 

 


